

# Ramshaw Primary School Newsletter 29th November 2013

# **Christmas Play Arrangements**

The children will be visiting The Cornerstone Christian Centre on Monday afternoon (2nd December) to have a rehearsal, we will walk up after lunch and bring them back to school in time to be picked up at 3.15 p.m. Our dress rehearsal will take place on the afternoon of Monday 9th December when children are to be collected from The Cornerstone at 3.15 p.m. On the day of the performances the staff will take the children up to The Cornerstone for the 2 o'clock performance and they are again to be collected at 3.15 p.m. Could you please return children to The Cornerstone for 5.30 p.m. for the evening show so they can get changed, we expect them to finish at around 7 o'clock. All children must be collected after the evening performance. If you have not got your tickets yet please send your form and money in to Mrs. Webb as soon as possible, as well as any raffle prizes. Thank you.

# **Lost Property**

We have a large number of items of uniform as well as hats, gloves etc. in school which have been left behind by the children. If you think any of them may belong to your child please come in to school and have a look through them before 6th December, and take home anything that is theirs. Any remaining items will be sent to be recycled.

# **Clubs**

Just a reminder that Tuesday 3rd December is the last week for Dodgeball and Wednesday 4th December will be the last Film Club before the holidays. Football will continue until the end of term as long as it is light enough.

# Pupils of the Week

Class 1 Lente Deprez-Wray

Class 2 Jessica Swales

Class 3 Adam Martín

Well done to you all!



# painty Trans

#### The Rainbow Trust.

Once again this year we are asking the children not to send Christmas cards, but to join us in raising money for a local charity. As from Monday 2nd December we will be selling tree decorations for £1.50. The children will bring it home, decorate it as colourfully

and sparkly as they wish, then write their Christmas message in the space provided and return it to school, where it will be hung on our special tree for all to see. Our chosen charity this year is The Rainbow Trust Children's Charity which provides practical and emotional support to families when their child has a life threatening or terminal illness. Their support lasts from diagnosis, throughout treatment, to be eavement or recovery. Although this is a national charity it has a local devision to help families in the North East. We hope that you will join us in supporting this very worthwhile cause.

# **Play Costumes**

Would parents please send children's costumes in to school by Thursday 5th December. This will give

the children the opportunity to practice while wearing their costumes.



# **Christmas Lunch**

We are having our school Christmas
Lunch on Wednesday 18th December,
if your child has not brought their
menu back to school, could they
please do so this Monday, 2nd December.